DEVELOPMENT CONTROL COMMITTEE (SPECIAL MEETING)

TUESDAY 26 MARCH 2002 AT 10.30 AM

PRESENT:
Councillor Collier (Chairman), Councillors Fisher L, Guest, Hodgson B, Jefferson, Joscelyne, McDevitt, Morton, Prest G, Mrs Rutherford (as substitute for Councillor Miss Martlew) and Rutherford K.  

ALSO

PRESENT:

Councillors Mrs Crookdake and Robinson attended the meeting as Ward Councillors.

DC.43/02
WELCOME

The Chairman welcomed to the meeting those members of the public who were present.

DC.44/02
APOLOGIES FOR ABSENCE

Apologies for absence were submitted on behalf of Councillors Mrs Bradley and Miss Martlew.

DC.45/02
DECLARATIONS OF INTEREST

There were no declarations of interest affecting the business to be transacted.

DC.46/02
*DEVELOPMENT AT GREENSYKE FARM, CUMDIVOCK, DALSTON

The Director of Environment and Development submitted report EN.41/02 setting out an introduction and background for the consideration of nine planning applications in respect of Greensyke Farm, Cumdivock, Dalston, Carlisle namely:

01/1013 -
Construction of dining/function hall with kitchens, teachers’ retreat and ancillary accommodation on site of partially constructed chapel

01/1043 -
Change of use of disused barn to provide two storey accommodation for “laser-tag” and similar indoor facilities

01/1099 -
Construction of above ground caving system for use by students

01/1151 -
Change of use from part dormitory, part classroom and part vacant roofspace, to additional dormitory, teachers rooms and toilet accommodation

02/0019
Proposed challenge course on existing paddock area

02/0068
Change of use from dining room to student accommodation

02/0069
Formation of staff and visitors car park

02/0070
Erection of single storey extension to ICT building for classroom/office use

02/0071
Formation of quad bike tracks, climbing/abseiling tower and zip wire

The Director also submitted detailed reports on each of the nine planning applications, together with copies of the various representations received concerning the matter.

Further information, received following the distribution of the main schedule of applications, had been supplied to Members of the Committee in the form of a Supplementary Schedule.  In addition, the following had been circulated to Members:

1.
A copy of a faxed letter from Wilbraham & Co, Solicitors, dated 25 March 2002 addressed to the Principal Development Control Officer.

2.
A copy of a memorandum from the Head of Environmental Services dated 25 March 2002 addressed to the Head of Planning Services.

3.
A copy of a letter from Mr E H Harle dated 25 March 2002 addressed to the Principal Development Control Officer.

4.
A copy of a memorandum from the Head of Environmental Services dated 26 March 2002 addressed to the Head of Planning Services.

5.
A copy of a letter from the Head of Lime House School addressed to the Principal Development Control Officer.

The following persons had registered a right to speak at the meeting and had been invited to attend:

Mr E Harle, Ms M Henderson, Mr N W Armstrong and Ms M Hardy, Taylor & Hardy (Objectors); 

Mrs P Dalton, Chair, Dalston Parish Council;

Mr G Searle, Geoffrey Searle Planning and Property Solicitors (on behalf of the Applicants). 

The City Solicitor and Secretary stressed that the matter under consideration was of a controversial nature, a fact evidenced by the number of members of the public present, and clearly the Council wished to act in a fair and impartial manner.  A thorough and comprehensive report had been circulated, in addition to which extensive enquiries had been undertaken and information obtained in order to establish the legal use of the site, upon which the Council was satisfied.

However, on Friday last, following close of business, and again late yesterday additional correspondence had been received from Wilbraham & Co., Solicitors, acting on behalf of the objectors, casting doubt on that use.  The response, which had been sought and received at short notice from the Head of Lime House School, regarding the numbers of boarding and day pupils was not sufficiently clear and therefore further enquiries would require to be made.  In addition, it was felt prudent to clarify the educational status of the School.  In these circumstances, Officers’ advice to Members of the Committee was that the matter should be deferred.

The City Solicitor and Secretary added that this was the second occasion upon which the matter was to be deferred, which was a matter of regret.

A Member commented that it was appalling that information had yet again been submitted at the last minute which did not afford Members adequate time to consider it and prepare for the meeting.   He then drew attention to a facsimile from the Independent Schools Registration Team dated 26 March 2002 addressed to Councillor Mrs Crookdake regarding Lime House School, a copy of which was in his possession, and suggested that it may be helpful to obtain further information in that regard.

A Member added that, if consideration of the matter was to be deferred, the Environmental Health Officer should be present at the next meeting in order to respond to Members’ questions on the issue of noise.

RESOLVED – That consideration of the nine applications regarding Greensyke Farm, Cumdivock, Dalston be deferred in order that additional information may be obtained concerning the issues identified above.

[The meeting ended at 10.40 am]

